b U Water Resources Department
N L regon 725 Summer St NE, Suite A
%) Salem, OR 97301
(503) 986-0900

Fax (503) 986-0904

Kate Brown, Governor

August 2, 2021

WILSON CATTLE CO., INC.
P.O. BOX 209
NORTH POWDER, OR 97867

Re: Notice of Reconsideration of Final Order on Transfer Application T-7885

Dear Applicant,

Pursuant to OAR 137-004-0080(1)(2), the Department received a Request for Reconsideration,
requesting to reconsider the Final Order issued on July 20, 2021 (Sp. Or. Volume 121, Page 58),
approving a loss of right due to failure to apply water to beneficial use under the terms of an
order approving T-7885. The Final Order remains in effect during reconsideration. On
conclusion of reconsideration the Department will issue an order confirming, modifying or
reversing the existing order.

Sincerely,

; onservation Section Manager for,
THOMAS M. -ER, DIRECTOR
Oregon Department of Water Resources

cc: File T-7885
Marcy Osborn, Watermaster District 8 (via email)
Paul Garvin, CWRE (via email)
Patricia McCarty (via email)



